Retired Employees Association of Orange County (REAOC)

June 14, 2017
Regular Board Meeting
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                                           MINUTES

REAOC Board of Directors’ Meeting

OCERS Hearing Room

2223 Wellington Avenue, Santa Ana

Wednesday, June 14, 2017
9:30 AM
I. Called to Order at 9:33 AM by REAOC Co-President Doug Storm        
Present:  Linda Robinson, Doug Storm, Gaylan Harris, Bill Castro, Frank Eley, Sara Ruckle Harms Also present is Robin Mattocks, Suzanne Jenicke (for a portion of the meeting) and Ilene Bárcenas, Executive Director. There is a quorum.  

Absent: Larry Leaman, Rebecca Guider, Jan Grimes, John Iagjian    
II. OCERS Presentation
Suzanne Jenicke reviewed the last OCERS Board meeting.  Item I-2, post management correction, was one of the larger discussions at the meeting and they will be working on the accounts that have been overpaid and underpaid.  They hope to get this done by the end of the year.  The retirees will only be responsible from July 1, 2017 forward for any overpayment.  Those who were underpaid will receive their reimbursements with a 3% interest payment.
Business continuity – OCERS is considering the co-location strategy of having the servers within the same building as their business office.  Currently there is a back-up of all data at Iron Mountain.  A decision was made to move the servers outside of the Wellington building and also have them out of state.  They are also on the cloud.  There is a professional firm that will build this security site and it will be within 3 miles of the Wellington site.  

The have been doing a lot of cyber-security testing of the systems.  They are continuing to train and doing exercises all of the time.  OCERS is working very hard to make sure that employees understand that the computers and e-mail system belong to OCERS and not to the employees.  Any e-mail that is sent is available for review.  

Business Plan update was discussed at the meeting.  They also discussed the actuarial evaluation; the rates are fairly flat.  They also received the reverse pick-up rates.  For General at 2.7% at 55; going up to approximately 16-17%.  
III. Consent Calendar
A. Board Watch
SUMMARY OF MAY MEETINGS:  

A full summary of the meetings for May was sent in advance of the REAOC Board meeting.  The May 9th Board of Supervisors meeting had no items related to retirees.  The May 23rd meeting also had no items related to retirees.
Recommendation:  Receive and file

B. Membership – in advance of the meeting, the REAOC membership report was distributed to all Board members.
Recommendation:  Receive and file

C. Website – Ilene Bárcenas posted regular updates to our page.  
Recommendation:  Receive and file

D. Luncheon – no advance updates
Doug Storm would like to pull the minutes and luncheon and Linda Robinson would like to pull the Board Watch topic from the Consent Calendar.
A motion was made by Linda Robinson to approve the remaining items of the consent calendar; motion seconded by Sara Ruckle Harms; motion carried.
Luncheon - Doug Storm has not been able to find a reputable dealer for the PA system.  The mikes break easily if they are light weight.  We are going to have two receivers and two speakers.  He will continue to explore options for the system.

The Hemet facility has been sold where we held our luncheons.  We can move into their fellowship hall.  Doug Storm and Linda Robinson will explore other sites to hold the luncheons after that will be held next year and forward.
Sara Ruckle Harms made a motion to pay the $175 meeting fee for the Hemet luncheon until the end of the year; seconded by Gaylan Harris.  Motion carried.
Linda Robinson stated that a luncheon attendee asked if there needed to be an invocation at every meeting.  As Linda Robinson pointed out, we are not supporting any specific religion during the invocation.  In the future, Linda Robinson will invite those who want to join her in the invocation to do so.  She will also state that the attendee may sit or stand as they choose.
Board Watch – there was a meeting on June 6, 2017 that was not listed on the original agenda.  There were no items related to retirees but many speakers regarding the homeless issues in the County and the Human Relations Council.  The budget hearings are being held this week.  We have a new Board Watch member, Stephen Schreiber-Smith who retired from SSA.  The BOS also voted against the proposal for new voting stations.  
IV. Discussion Calendar
A. Treasurer’s Reports


Bill Castro presented the Monthly Operating Report for May 2017.  We had a CD renew in May; the rate was .55%.  
A motion was made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by Linda Robinson to accept the May 2017 Monthly Operation report as presented.  Motion carried.
B. IRS mileage reimbursement

Beginning on Jan. 1, 2017, the standard mileage rates for the use of a car, van, pickup or panel trucks will be: 53.5 cents per mile for business miles driven, down from 54 cents for 2016.

Sara Ruckle Harms made a motion that Board members and the Executive Director utilize the annual IRS rates as of June 14, 2017; seconded by Frank Eley.  The Executive Director will identify the current rate and share this with Board each year.  Motion carried.

Action Item:  the Executive Director will add a routine task to do an annual audit with Pacific Group Agencies to determine if those who receive dental and/or vision continue to be REAOC members.

C. Alzheimer’s Conference and potential speaker for a future luncheon
Rebecca Guider will attend the conference that will be held in Irvine on September 22, 2017. Based on the information she learns at the conference, we will discuss a future topic that would be appropriate for a luncheon meeting.  We may also consider having our own conference regarding aging and aging issues.  
Motion made by Sara Ruckle Harms to reimburse Rebecca Guider and any other REAOC Board member who may wish to participate for their attendance at the Alzheimer’s conference in September.  This would include any expenses related to the conference; motion seconded by Frank Eley.  Motion carried.

D. Meeting Reports

1. OCERS

Frank Eley discussed issues related to payments to OCERS from the Department of Education.  
2. CRCEA

Lou Scarpino did not attend the meeting so there was no report.  Sara Ruckle Harms and Frank Eley discussed the NCPERS conference.  The feeling is that the conference is trustee oriented and may not be as beneficial for the REAOC Board to attend.  Sara Ruckle Harms will share written information from the AARP session she attended.  She said as an advocacy group, they provided valuable information.  They would recommend that REAOC not attend the east coast conferences.  It is important to support the NCPERS work and to keep track of what they are doing but the trustee conferences are not as valuable to REAOC.
E. Legislative Report

In advance of the meeting, Lou Scarpino sent an e-mail to the Board with pertinent information.
Sara Ruckle Harms shared that SB562 (Single Payer) was voted through the Senate and sent to the Assembly but without any detail.  She also sent an e-mail late last night regarding AHCA.  There are plans to cut Medicaid significantly and they have repealed the pre-existing conditions clause.

F. The Informer

The next Informer articles are due August 2, 2017.  June Marcott delegated the scholarship article to one of her committee members.  Articles were received from Secure Choice (a CRCEA affiliate) that are going to be used in the Informer.  Two members sent information for the new feature article “what are you doing with your life”.  We will share information about the Alzheimer’s conference.  We still do not have a clearance regarding the need for insurance for the parking at the church adjacent to OCERS for our Hoffy Tours information.  This should be resolved shortly.  Sara Ruckle Harms will write an article about the Hoffy Tour.  
G. Presidents’ Message

1. Litigation Update
No update

2. Health Insurance Issues
We will be meeting with the County on June 28th.

3. Purchase of a PA system

This was discussed earlier in the meeting. 
4. Alternate retirement member issue
At the CRCEA conference, we were told that Orange County is the only Act 37 County that does not have an alternate retiree member.  This topic needs to be opened again to determine if we could have another representative. Doug Storm suggested that we ask AJ Coco, a REAOC member who is an attorney, to research this issue.

5. UCI Osher Lifelong Learning Institute (OLLI)
Robert Kinsler sent information about the OLLI services related to retired members.  Frank Mc Gill, a REAOC member who is involved in this, would like to share information in our newsletter or distribute materials at our meetings at Mile Square Park.  Linda Robinson will follow up with this.
H. Adjournment.  
A motion was made Linda Robinson and seconded by Frank Eley to adjourn the meeting at 11:38 AM.  Motion carried. 
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